TO: Minister of the State of Culture, Ms Marta Suplicy
cgm@cultura.gov.br 

agendaministra@cultura.gov.br 

maria.inacio@cultura.gov.br 


President of the Republic of Brazil, Ms Dilma Rousseff 

sg@planalto.gov.br 

gabineteagenda@planalto.gov.br 


Folha de São Paulo
politica@uol.com.br, mundo@uol.com.br
Brazilian Network of Arteducators
redeabra@hotmail.com


Dear Minister Marta Suplicy
I am a member of IDEA, the International Drama/Theatre & Education Association. In July 2010, I participated in [discussions inspired by] the outstanding world congress of drama/theatre/arts education, IDEA 2010, held in Belém, Pará, organized by ABRA, the Brazilian Network of Arteducators. The Amazonian congress significantly influenced my understanding of the world and my life.
I am deeply concerned that 3.5 years after this landmark congress, ABRA is carrying a debt of USD300,000, and has not been granted a direct audience with the Ministry of Culture since January 2012, to achieve a bilateral resolution to a federal institutional problem it did not cause. I regard such a meeting as an action of fundamental democratic principle and evidence of your respect for the human rights of Brazil’s citizens.

The CD-ROM (www.redeabra.org.br/idea2010), funded by the Ministry of Culture, demonstrates the scale of ABRA’s contribution to world debate about education and to the promotion of Brazilian culture.
I am copying this letter to the Brazilian ambassador to my country and your newspaper the Folha São Paulo to accelerate this resolution. I cannot accept the violation of the basic rights of fellow Brazilian teachers, artists and cultural producers. Their suffering and the suffering of their families must now end immediately.
Yours sincerely 
